
Dear parents, carers and children, 

It is always a pleasure when children come and show me their work. Usually, it is because their teacher or LSA has       

recognised their achievement or progress, but it’s not often that a child takes the initiative to come along themselves. 

This week, I had a Y5 pupil come along to show me the progress he had made with his handwriting since the beginning of 

September. He had recognised this himself, and was understandably very proud. Identifying progress and achievement in 

your own work, including what you have done well, what you need to do next, what you have learnt and how you learnt 

it, is a valuable part of the learning process (metacognition). Well done, and I look forward to seeing more children at my 

door! 

Following our successful Harvest Festival, we received an email from the Isle of Wight Foodbank thanking the school 

community for their generous donations. Your donation weighed in at 59.04kg. With your help, they have fed 526 

people in the last month, including 221 children. Well done, and thank you. 

 

Each year, we take part in the Remembrance Service on 11th, organised by the Royal British Legion. As the 11th falls at the weekend this 

year, we have been asked if any families would like to come along to the family-friendly Remembrance Service on Sunday 12th November. 

Children can come along and watch, or they can take part in shared poetry readings, a song and laying of wreathes. Please see the email 

that was sent out this week; we hope to see you there.  

As a school, we are trying to reduce the amount of single-use plastic that we use. You will have received an email from Mrs 

Cousins today asking for help to crochet or knit poppies to be used instead of plastic poppies that end up in landfill. These 

can then be used each year and a donation given to the RBL. If you can help in any way, we would be extremely grateful. 

Please see the email for more information. 

Thursday sees the BSA’s annual pumpkin competition and disco, which is always lots of fun. Each year, I am amazed by the 

wonderful and imaginative pumpkin carvings that you create. What a talented bunch you are! We look forward to seeing you at 

the disco. Please see the BSA Facebook page and this Buzz for further information. 

Our wonderful Rev. Jackie will be joining thousands of people in Southsea on Sunday for the Great South Run. This will be her 

first ever 10 mile run and she is doing it to raise funds for our school. Please join us in wishing her all the very best on Sunday 

and if you would like to, you can sponsor her here: https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/jackie-maw-2?

utm_term=pV73K2Qrd Thanks to your generous donations, she has already raised 65% of her target, which is incredible. Good 

luck, Jackie; you can do it! 

I hope you have a lovely weekend, and I look forward to seeing you all again on Monday morning. 

With very best wishes,  

Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone team 

Learning and Achieving Through Love,      

Courage and Respect 

This week, we have been thinking about giving thanks even when times are difficult. 

We watched the story of Paul and Silas, who were put into jail. But, even when they were 

in jail, they were singing! It can be very hard to be thankful when things are tough for us 

and it is even more difficult to sing! 
 

Singing spiritual songs has been the way people of faith 

have lifted their hearts in the worst of times for        

thousands of years. 

Sometimes things can 

go wrong, and it can be difficult to stay positive. What can 

we do to try to remember the things that we are thankful 

for? These will help us to stay positive and hopeful. 

 

Dear God, 

 

We know that you love us and always want 

the best for us. 

Help us to look for the things 

for which we can give thanks. 

 

Amen 

 

‘Always give thanks for everything to God 

the Father’ Ephesians 5.20 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £2.90 per day.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
  

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of  

immediate harm 
Contact us: safeguarding@brighstoneprimary.org.uk 

Speak with our DSL Mrs Jones in the school office 
You can contact the NSPCC: 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 
 

 

 
 

 

Reading Recommendations 
Each week we will include a book recommendation from a child and/

or adult. 
 

 

This week, Mrs Lennon recommends: 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

1932. After the Great War took both her beloved brother and her fiancé, 
Violet Speedwell has become a "surplus woman," one of a generation 
doomed to a life of spinsterhood after the war killed so many young men. 
Yet Violet cannot reconcile herself to a life spent caring for her grieving, 
embittered mother. She saves enough to move out of her mother's place 

and into the town of Winchester. There, Violet is drawn into a society of 

broderers--women who embroider kneelers for the Cathedral, carrying on a 
centuries-long tradition of bringing comfort to worshippers. Violet finds 
support and community in the group. But when forces threaten her new 
independence and another war appears on the horizon, Violet must fight to 
put down roots in a place where women aren't expected to grow. This is a 
timeless story of friendship, love, and a woman crafting her own life.  

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 9th October 

Whole School attendance target: 

96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 97.3% 

Late marks this week: 6 

Baguettes now available on  

Tuesdays and Thursdays instead 

of JPs (ham, cheese or tuna) 

Thoughtful 

Moving 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 2 

Macaroni Cheese Chinese chicken & Rice Roast Gammon Beef lasagne Fish Fingers Option 1 

Tomato Pasta Tomato Pasta Tomato Pasta Tomato Pasta Veggie  dippers Option 2 

Dessert Ice cream Jelly Shortbread Flapjack Oat cookie 

Timeless 



Bumble Bee Ellis because he pays really good attention and joins in with all of our Read 
Write Inc lessons. Rufus for improved concentration and attitude to his        
learning.  

Honey Bee Alexander for trying really hard in French and for beautiful pronunciation.  
Henry for being so sensible this week and applying himself in all lessons. 

Ivy Bee Freddie for the continued high standard and enthusiasm he puts in all of his 
learning. Lucy for her methodical and co-operative teamwork when carrying out 
science experiments this week.  

Sports Bee Evan for some fantastic passing and moving skills when working in pairs and in 
a team. All of Reception Class for an amazing lesson showing different ways of 
travelling around the room.  

Bee-Haviour  Charlotte B for being a great learning partner. 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

It was World Mental Health day on Wednesday.          

Connections are proven to be vital for our mental health. 

Take some time to check in with a friend and/or loved 

one. Send a text to someone you have been "meaning" to 

catch up with; it could be the very thing you and they 

need right now!  
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/.../world-mental-health-day 

 

https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/our-work/public-engagement/world-mental-health-day?fbclid=IwAR2Xg_BnGi2zzx1z4QmLW_nbcjqXadlcqNvePwwlFsO8_pJG52rUHlPnxXg




 



 



School Day Timings 

From September 2023, the school day is as follows: 

8.25am: Gates open 

8.30am: School starts 

3pm: School ends 

3.10pm: Gates close 

Many thanks. 



Key dates this year 
 
 

 

2023-2024 academic year 

 

 Monday 16th October: School photos 

 Thursday 19th October: Last day of term 

 Friday 20th October: School closed for staff development day 

 Monday 23rd October - Friday 3rd November: Half term 

 Monday 6th November: Back to school 

 W/C Monday 13th November: Inter Faith week 

 Tuesday 21st November: Parents Evening 3.15pm - 6pm 

 Wednesday 22nd November: Parents Evening 3.15pm - 5pm 

 Tuesday 12th December: Nativity (afternoon) 

 Wednesday 13th December: Nativity (evening) 

 Thursday 14th December: Christingle service (2pm) 

 Tuesday 19th December: Last day of term 

 Wednesday 20th December - Monday 1st January: Christmas holidays 

 Tuesday 2nd January: Back to school 

 Friday 9th February: Last day of term 

 Monday 12th - Friday 16th February: Half term 

 Monday 19th February: Back to school 

 Tuesday 5th March: Parents Evening 3.15pm - 6pm 

 Wednesday 6th March: Parents Evening 3.15pm - 5pm 

 Thursday 7th March: World Book Day 

 Thursday 28th March: Last day of term 

 Friday 29th March - Friday 12th April: Easter holidays 

 Monday 15th April: Back to school 

 W/C 13th May: Y6 SATs 

 Friday 24th May: Last day of term 

 Monday 27th - Friday 31st May: Half term 

 Monday 3rd June: School closed for staff development day 

 Tuesday 4th June: Back to school 

 Friday 12th July: Reports go home 

 Tuesday 16th July: Parents Evening 3.15pm - 6pm 

 Thursday 25th July: Last day of term 

 Friday 26th July: School closed for staff development day 

 

Term dates are also available on our school website. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


